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June 9, 2010 Board Meeting Minutes 

Location: University of Phoenix, Salisbury Road

	In attendance:
	Derree Braswell, President 

Betsy Donnelly, Director-at-Large (via Phone)
Marilyn Feldstein, VP CMSIG 
Ida Gropper, VP Professional Development
Linda Hasselbach, VP of Finance
Jennifer Jamison, VP Membership
Sharon Kimble, Past President
Karon Manning-Adams, VP Sponsorship 
Sue Raffensperger, President-Elect 
Christy Sharpe, VP Information Technology
Karen Sistare, VP Programs
Paul Stromberg, Administrator 
Desiree Ward,  VP E-Sig 
Robert Zinsser, Administrative Committee

	Absent
	Rachel Wical, VP Public Relations 

	Open:
	6:08 pm

	Adjourned:
	7: 37pm


	Call to Order
	Derree Braswell did a roll call to establish quorum and called the meeting to order.

	Vote to Approve April & May BOD Minutes and financial reports
	Discussed the changes to BOD Minutes for April & May. Motion to approve the minutes by Karen Sistare, Seconded by Sue Raffensperger, and passed by the board. 

	Introduction of Linda Hasselbach, potential appointee as VP Finance.
	A document was previously provided to the Board via e-mail on Linda’s qualifications for the position. Linda outlined her background and stated that she wants to serve the community through her involvement in the ASTD-NEFL. Derree stated that she is very excited to have Linda step up for the VP of Finance position. Linda exited the room for board discussion and vote. 

Karen Sistare moved to appoint Linda and was seconded by Sue Raffensperger. The vote passed unanimously. 

Linda and Paul will schedule one or more meetings soon to transfer records, document financial procedures, ask and answer questions, train on the accounting software and preparation of reports. Paul will arrange for Linda to be able to issue and sign checks, and for a debit card to be issued to her.

	Review of Old Business
	Derree Braswell provided an update to the Board on her informal conversation with Mark Addington, attorney and former board member, regarding pictures taken at events and posted by ASTD. He did not see it as a problem since the events are public, but suggested that the taking of pictures or videos and their potential posting in Chapter publications be disclosed in the event descriptions and/or invitations.  Derree will send a suggested disclosure to Mark for review.  Paul will resume making video clips at monthly and eSIG meetings.

	Programs Update
	Karen Sistare reviewed the June programs. The breakfast meeting at University Club is a change in venue and format. Attendees will be asked to share with the group a situation where they experienced success. Karen will have a sign in sheet for those interested in sharing something to manage the time needed. There are 22 registered for that meeting so far.

Karen reminded the group that the non-member fee for the June meeting is $10 higher than for members.

Karen proposed to the board that she would like to continue that differential of $10 between members and non-members for all regular meetings going forward; it would help assure that meetings break even and would promote additional memberships. Ida Gropper so moved, Marilyn Feldstein seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.

The July meeting will be a panel discussion on Blended Learning. Preludes and Props is to be held in August. Cartoonist  Mike Artell is scheduled for September.

	Mentor Program Update
	Ida Gropper provided an update on the Mentor Program survey that was sent out (a copy of the survey results was provided to all in attendance) An overview was that people wanted something short in length and wanted to see something simplified, with less paperwork than required in previous Mentor Programs. Christina Phillips and Allison Turner are on the Mentor Committee. The San Diego Chapter of ASTD was successful in their program and contact was made with them to learn about the program they provided. 

Ida is developing a Power Point to be shown and  forms to be distributed  at the next meeting. She hopes to get 5 mentor/protégé pairs in the pilot program.  This will be a 4 month program with a one hour face to face per month and 20 minutes per week via phone between protégé and mentor. The program coordinators will document the activity and results of the pilot.  The initial pairing meeting is planned for July 8th and graduation on October 14th at the University Center following the Big Event.

	Big Event Update
	Ida provided an update on the Big Event and provided the mailing piece (samples distributed) that was sent over 2 weeks ago. Some in attendance did not recall getting the direct mail piece. 
If we followed the past practice of allowing a $25 discount to Gold Members, their admission to the Big Event would be $4. Since there are only a handful of Gold Members, it was decided to simply make their admission complimentary.

	2011 Nominations Committee
	Sue Raffensperger reported that the Nominations Committee is active and she plans an early July meeting with the Committee to get the slate set for voting at the August meeting.  The reason for getting Nominations done early is to allow new Board members to attend the ALC meeting in September, which is earlier than in the past, and the Advance in October. 

Sue will contact each member of the board to determine who wishes to stand for reelection to her present office, who wishes to be nominated for a new role, and who plans to retire from the board. She will also seek suggestions from the board on new nominees. It was confirmed that Betsy Donnelly has one more year left in her current term as Director.

Sue will compose an e-mail to all members describing the responsibilities and time requirements of the positions that will become open. This information will also be posted on the website. Interested members could then suggest nominees, including themselves.

	Google Analytics Update
	Christy Sharpe provided an update to the group as to the status of the website dashboard and some activity metrics. Christy recommends Google Analytics, which is free. She distributed information to the board giving an overview of the service along with screen shots of the dashboard. Christy asked the Board members to review their individual pages and submit suggested changes to Deb Welsh. 

	Newsletter Update
	Christy reported that they are ready to go with the format and content that was provided. The plan is to publish twice a month with a maximum of 4 articles in each edition. Derree also wants to highlight accomplishments of individual members and to encourage contributions, opinions, and feedback from the members so that the board is not writing all the content. 

	July Advance Update
	July Advance is July 17th, 9:AM – Noon, at University of Phoenix. 

	Trial Memberships
	Derree, Sue, and Jennifer Jamison will discuss the possibility of offering Trial Memberships again this year, and how it might be run more effectively.

	Membership
	Jennifer reported that she got a lot of good information from the Power of 2 webinar. Karon will put Jennifer in touch with an experienced membership officer of the New York ASTD Chapter.

	Round Table Discussion
	Marilyn Feldstein requested clarification of Gold Member fees. Paul explained that a Gold member could attend (or send a substitute) to all regular monthly meetings for $250 and, in effect, get the membership for free. Our practice has evolved to offering Gold Members a $25 credit toward any chapter events with higher fees. At present there are seven Gold Members and they typically do send a substitute when they can not attend a meeting. 

Paul reported that he discovered an incorrect address for covered location on the chapter’s Liability insurance policy and that removing it had lowered the premium by about $525 per year. He is attempting to get a reimbursement of overpaid premiums from previous years as well.  He asked if anyone knew who had signed the chapter’s original policy and/or whether anyone knew of any chapter connection to the location (1802 Pavilion Building, Jacksonville, FL 32202) shown on that policy and subsequent renewals. Marilyn and Derree will try to determine who the President and VP of Finance were at that time so we can try to find out whether the address error was made by the chapter or by the insurance agency. 

	Meeting adjourned
	

	
	


Respectfully submitted,

Robert Zinsser, Administration Committee

June 9, 2010
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